
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  

Date: May 15, 2025  

 

Hamilton Select Board Sets Date   

for Special Town Meeting: Monday, June 9  

HAMILTON, MA—The Hamilton Select Board voted on Tuesday, May 13, 2025, to approve the 
scheduling of a Special Town Meeting for Monday, June 9, 2025, at 6:30 p.m. The meeting will 
be held at the Hamilton-Wenham Regional High School, located at 775 Bay Road. Residents are 
encouraged to arrive early enough to allow for check-in. To ensure residents are informed and 
prepared, we will continue to share details on this important event.   
This meeting will provide an opportunity for Hamilton residents to vote on the proposed 
consolidated school project and the lease of the Cutler School property. Voting at Town Meeting 
is in-person only. Additional information, including the meeting warrant and supporting 
documents, will be made available on Friday, May 23, 2025 and posted to the town website.  

• Town Meeting Check-in opens at 5:00 P.M. on June 9, 2025  
• Electronic clickers will be assigned at check-in and paired with a room-specific receiver 

for voting. Voters will decide on one of two room assignment and proceed to the check-
in table for that room.  
o Gymnasium  
o Multi-purpose Room: Family-friendly space   

• The Warrant will be available in multiple formats:  
o Online   
o Scannable QR code sent by mail to every household  
o Printed copies of the Warrant and Finance Committee Book of Recommendations 

will be available at the HW Library in Hamilton, Hamilton Council on Aging Building 
and Hamilton Town Clerk’s Office, at no cost, on Friday, May 23, 2025. (Please 1 per 
person)  

o Residents should bring a copy of the Warrant to the meeting.  
Key Warrant Articles (June 2025)  

• There are two articles in the warrant, one is a vote on the proposed consolidated school 
project and the other an extension of the Cutler lease.  

• For the consolidated school project to move forward, the June 9, 2025 Special Town 
Meeting article must pass by a 2/3 majority.   

• 3A compliance vote will not be on the warrant at the June 9 Special Town Meeting.   
All registered voters in the Town of Hamilton are encouraged to attend. The last day to register 
to vote is, Friday, May 30, 2025.   
For questions or more information, contact the Town Manager’s Office or visit 
www.hamiltonma.gov.  
 


